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Noisy works – from 23 August to 25 August 2023 

The new buildings I and J are almost finished. In order for concrete to be poured for a new set of stairs to 
the new buildings, the contractor needs to remove some tree stumps. This will involve grinding works 
which are expected to be noisy.  

The grinding works will take place between Wednesday 23 August and Friday 25 August 2023. We are 
working closely with the Principal to ensure that the noisy works have minimal impacts to school 
operations.  

If the stump grinding is unable to be finished during this time due to inclement weather, it is possible it 
may take place in the following days. 

For more information about how we manage construction impacts in the community, please visit: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-
schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html.   

Changes to hoarding – from 19 August 2023 

To prepare for the new buildings I and J opening, the contractor needs to make some changes to the site 
boundaries so that external works can be finished. 

From Saturday 19 August 2023, temporary shade cloth fencing will be installed approximately 1 metre 
parallel to the existing timber hoarding. The temporary fencing will be installed on the school side of the 
hoarding. 

From Monday 21 August to Friday 25 August 2023, the existing timber hoarding will be dismantled and 
removed. Work to remove the hoarding will be from the construction site side, rather than the school 
side. 

The temporary access route through the school grounds will remain operational whilst these hoarding 
changes take place. 

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is the Department of 
Education’s highest priority. We thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  

If residents have any questions or concerns about these works, please contact School Infrastructure 
NSW on 1300 482 651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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